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November 8, 2023 
         
 

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM 
      ORD No. 2023-   1178    

 
To: Schools Division Superintendents 

DepEd-NEU Officers and Members  
  All Others Concerned 

 
 

15th NATIONAL CONGRESS AND SEMINAR -WORKSHOP  
ORGANIZED BY THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION - 

NATIONAL EMPLOYEES’ UNION (DEPED-NEU) 
  
 

1. Attached  is  a  copy  of  DepEd  Memorandum  DM-OUHROD-2023-1606  dated 
October 12, 2023  from  Hon. Gloria Jumamil-Mercado, Undersecretary for 
Human Resource and Organizational Development,  Atty. Revsee A. Escobedo, 
Undersecretary for Operations, Department of Education  and an Advisory 
from Atty. Domingo B. Alidon, National President, DepEd-NEU,   relative to 
the  15th National Congress and Seminar-Workshop with the theme, 
“Bayanihan sa Pagtataguyod ng MATATAG Agenda Para sa mga Batang 
Makabansa at Bansang Makabata”, for information and appropriate action. 
 

2. For inquiries, please email DepEd NEU at  
depedneusecretarygeneral@gmail.com.  and  visit  the  DepEd  NEU  Facebook 
Page.     Confirmation of attendance, please access the link: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSddaNJttSqt37dhbrJAcqq      
4Y1nKK5QsW0uoLQWu2Ysh2aQ/viewform. 
 

3. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum is 
desired.  
 
 
 

WILFREDO E. CABRAL, CESO III  
          Regional Director 
        
 
          Incl.: As stated 
 
      
 rpsu/mjc 
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